PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 8, 2007
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman    Mrs. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member
Mr. George Smith, Secretary

Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member
Mr. John O’Brien, Ex-officio member
Mr. Charles Smith, Ex-officio member

Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The February 8, 2007, minutes were reviewed.  Minor changes were made and Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept these minutes as corrected.  Mr. Smith seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
A report from the newly appointed harbor master was read.  He was in possession of the former harbor master records, and a smooth transition is expected.  He continues the work of locating/marking/numbering moorings.  Mrs. Ballou made a motion to accept this report.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Schaub and passed unanimously.  

There were no local or state representatives present.  The Finance Report was read. 
Correspondence this evening is as follows:
A letter announcing the appointment of Mr. John O’Brien as Pawcatuck Harbor Master, as well as the appointment of Mr. Charles Smith as Deputy Harbor Master.



Public notice regarding an application of the Watch Hill Fire District



An email from Debra Harvey regarding tape recorded commission minutes



Docko Inc. correspondence on DEP application

Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley advised that the latest revision of the Plan had not yet been posted to the web site because it was still at the Town Attorney’s office.  Once returned, he will post it on the web site and, if no major revisions made by the Town Attorney, will forwarded it to DEP.
There was no New Business to discuss.

There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
George Smith

Secretary









 

